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Mmmm….soup! This time of the year (March), it sounds good to 

have a nice, warm bowl of soup at the end of a cold day after several 

months of winter. It’s something to look forward to and it’s also 

something that is coming up starting on March 9th as we resume our 

Lenten Soup and devotional time together on Wednesdays at 5:00 

PM through April 13th (just before Easter). For each gathering time, 

we will have 2 varieties of homemade soups, several kinds of home-

made breads, and at least 1 dessert. I almost forgot the best part: the 

devotional and fellowship times to follow! 

 Yes, you understood my excitement correctly, although some of 

you may be questioning me and asking “Isn’t this the season that al-

ways asks us to fast, pray and give of our things to others?” These are 

really fine practices, but Lent actually asks of us to enter a journey, a 

personal journey in our “own” desert! I find a personal journey to the 

desert a very distressing experience if in fact we can become brutally 

honest with ourselves! It calls us to contemplate our dark side, con-

front it, and finally enter into a personal conversion process where 

we make amends with God, each other and most importantly our-

selves, which may be the most difficult. 



 

 

You see, it’s all about developing, growing and refining 

new and current relationships. So, this Lent we have the 

opportunity to examine our personal part and responsibility in re-

storative justice, forgiveness and accountability. These elements 

ask us to get down and honest about what we bring to a family, 

community and society. During this Lent every prayer, meditation, 

and contemplation can be enhanced by what we personally 

choose to do as we make our journey! 

God Bless and have a safe and 

fruitful journey! 

 

Pastor B.J. 
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Mission Team has met and are planning  

Monthly Mission Noisy Offerings 
Help support various mission projects by dropping your donation into the glass jar, located in the back of 

the sanctuary. Loose change makes a great ringing sound to remind us that God is working through us. 

However, all donations will be accepted. Feel free to drop it in as you enter or as you exit the sanctuary! 

 

March Monthly Mission Noisy Offering is 

UMCOR 

 

Thank you for your donation!  The Missions Team will give monthly updates on your contributions. 
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First United Methodist Church  

We exist to joyfully share God’s love,  

preach the Good News, and make disciples. 
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FOR OUR PRAYERFUL  
CONSIDERATION  

Let us please keep the following people in our prayers: Family of Tom 

Burge Jr., Jo Nell Rubick, Hank Weinert, Martha Weeks, Joel Prater, 

Ted Burson, Penny Tracy, Connie Whitsitt, Jason Coryell, Kali Lewis, 

and health concerns for the Chittle family.  

As many of you know we have a group in this church, called the Prayer Chain, that 
offers daily prayers for individuals, situations, and problems brought to them. Prayer 
requests can also involve individuals, situations, etc. outside our church community.  

These prayer requests may be called in to Pastor B.J. Ash at 906-341-6662 (church) 
or 906-286-1492 (cell). You may also call Carol Weinert at 906-341-4499.  

Newsletter suggestions are always welcome!  

If you have anything you wish to have published 
in the March newsletter submit  

before March 24th, 2022 deadline. Pictures and 
other additions can be emailed to : 
office@manistiquemethodist.org 

Prayer Chain 

Visit www.facebook.com and search 1st United Methodist 

Church where you see the magnifying glass at the top of 

the page. Live worship services each Sunday at 11AM.  

March 2 — Ash Wednesday 

Joel 2:1-2, 12-17, Ps 51:1-17 (UMH 785), 2 Cor 5:20b-6:10, Mt 6:1-6, 16-21 

March 6th — 1st Sunday in Lent 

Deut 26:1-11, Rom 10:8b-13, Ps 91:1-2, 9-16 (UMH 810), Lk 4:1-13 

March 13th — 2nd Sunday in Lent 

Gen 15:1-12, 17-18, Ps 27 (UMH 758), Phil 3:17-4:1, Lk 13:31-35 

March 20th —3rd Sunday in Lent 

Isa 55:1-9, Ps 63:1-8 (UMH 788), 1 Cor 10:1-13, Lk 13:1-9  

March 27th —4th Sunday in Lent, UMCOR Sunday 

Josh 5:9-12, Ps 32 (UMH 766), 2 Cor 5:16-21, Lk 15:1-3, 11b-32 

LECTIONARY 

 

 

A View From the Belfry  
March, 2022 

 



 

 

 

 
Lay Leader Lines 

March, 2022 

 

 

Be sure to pick up the new 

Upper Room Devotional. 

It is available in regular  

and large print. 

Are you looking for a way to 

make your offering/giving  

process easier? 

Stop by the office and fill out an Electronic 

Fund Transfer Authorization form. 

———————— 

Bless you all for the cards, memorials, 

and prayers for our family at the loss 

of our son, Tom Jr. 

Tom & Phyllis Burge and family 

Thank you Mary Lynn Bauman for the 

beautiful dream catcher! 

 

 

United Methodist Women News 

Submitted by Carol Weinert  

After a two-year absence, it was decided at the February United Methodist Women’s 
meeting to reinstate the traditional Reflection Breakfast. It will be held Saturday, April 
9, at 9:30 AM in the Fellowship Hall of the church. Guest speaker will be Christy Ryan. 
Due to the fact that the Pandemic remains, even though the number of cases is drop-
ping, the event will be open only to the members of our congregation. 

The Reflection Breakfast is always held the day before Palm Sunday to help us spiritual-
ly prepare for Easter. Hope to see you there.  

The next general meeting of the Manistique UMW will be held Tuesday, April 5, at 1 
PM in the Fellowship Hall. The UMW is open to all women interested in the welfare of 
women and children.  

Mary Prater reminds the congregation that there are many interesting books in the 
UMW library shelves located just west of the lift. These books are available to anyone 
wishing to read them. You don’t have to be a UMW member. She only asks that you 
sign out your selections in the book provided and return them when you are through 
reading them.  

She also encourages us to check out the table of FREE books located in the Fellowship 
Hall. These are available to anyone who would like them. “Take as many as you like,” 
she said. “They are yours to keep. Please don’t bring them back,” she added.  

Just a Few Words  

I would like to tell you about the United Methodist Women’s Reading Program. The books 
are on the right side of the “lift”. There is a “library” of books that are no longer in the Read-
ing program and you may select any of those you might choose to read—the only require-
ment is that you “sign them out”—and return them when you have read them. 

If you should decide to get into the Reading Program, please contact me and I will give you 
the information you need. 

A third option is downstairs—there is a whole table of books that are yours to keep—you 
may take as many as you choose. 

We welcome you to take part in our library of books! “Reading” is a great habit to take part 
in! 

….from Mary Prater 


